{barles Diller was the first to identify the Culbertson Schaol that was pictired in the last issue of the Informer This school closed
in 1930 We remind you that we welcome any Township resident who has an old photo of a special place or landmark in Greene
Township to bring the photo to the Township Office for a future issue of the “Greene Informer ” The piciure will be retumed to

o, I vou can identify the picture above, please contact the township office at (717) 2629160
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FALL LFEAF & BRUSH COLLECTION

Greene Township will be commencing leaf &
_brush pick-up October 17" through 28™® &
November 14" through 23™ This operation will
begin in the easternmost portion of Greene Township
in the Favetieville area and will move west unil
completed. Please rake your leaves and place brush at
the edge of your yard, just off the edge of the
pavement of the road. Do not bag your leaves
Christmas tree and winter leaf and brush pick-
up will begin on January 9", 2006 and continue
through January 23, 2006.
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Fall 2005 Bulk Collection
Mark Your Calendar!

Bulk Collection days for fail 2005 have
been scheduled for Friday and Saturday,
September 23 & 24, 2005 The collection
will be at the Township building located at
1145 Garver Lane in the village of Scotland.
The collection on Friday will begin at 7:00
AM and will finish at 3:00 PM. The collection
on Saturday will begin at 6:00 AM and wiil
finish at 4:00 PM. This service is provided
free of charge to the residents of Greene
Township from the supervisors. Please inform
your neighbors and friends of this service and
encourage them to participate

Please do not bring batteries, liquefied
paints, spray cans, fuel drums, and other
hazardous materials We are unable to accepi
them In addition, construction debris will not
be accepted. Arrangements need to be made
with the landfill to dump construction debris
We will accept items not picked up by vour
regular trash service but we do not accept
regular household trash Yard waste 1s also
not accepted during bulk collection Gieene
Township accepts yard waste on a regular
basis at our composting facility on Mickey’s
Inn Road.

Please contact the Greene Township |
Board of Supervisors at (717} 263-9160 with
any questions regarding our upcoming bulk
collection days

NOTE: We will accept propane botiles
again this fall. We will accept up to eighi
tires per household for disposal this fail.
We will only accept standard car or pick-up
truck tires. Rims and tires must be
separated.




6reene Township’s Trick-or-Treat
night will be held on Monday,

October 31" from 6:00PM until
8:00PM

Halloween can be a time of fun and festivity Follow
these simple tips provided by the Home Safety Council
{www.homesafetycouncil.org) to ensure safety during
this time as well:

®  Only permit trick-or-treating at the homes of
friends and neighbors you know well.

¢ When purchasing costumes and accessories, buy
only those marked “flame retardant” or “flame
resistant”.  Avoid costumes made of long, flowing
material and accessories that can move or blow
over open flames.

e Choose costumes that are light, bright and clearly
visible  Apply reflective tape to the front and back
of costumes to help motorists se¢ your child

e Avoid costumes that block your child’s vision and
mcrease the risk of a fall. To keep vision clear,
consider using face paint instead of a mask.

¢ Give your child a flashlight to light the way and
signal drivers of his or her presence Never carry
candles, torches or other open flames as part of a
costume.

e Examine all treats thoroughly before allowing
children to eat them. Throw away open treats,
those not in their original wrapping and homemade
goodics from unknown sources. Slice open fiuit to
check for foreign objects.

Have a SAFE and HAPPY
HALLOWEEN!!
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Road Construction Projects

Road construction is continuing on
Walker Road and Grand Point Road

A portion of Walker Road is being
relocated and Gtrand Point Road Extended is
being reconstructed and extended to Fox Hill
Drive in the Scot-Greene development

' Please check our local media for future

road closings when these construction projects
will be incorporated into the existing road
network

Greene Township
Comprehensive Plan Update

The Greene Township Board of
Supervisors is currently in the process of
compiling data for update of the Greene
Township Comprehensive Plan A joint public
meeting was held by the Supervisors and
Planning Commission on July 13, 2005 to
review information and data from the Township
Planner and comments and suggestions from
township residents.

A second joint public meeting is to be
held on September 14, 2005 to receive additional
data from the Township Planner and to provide
the public an opportunity to comment and ask
questions during the plan update Please contact
the Greene Township Board of Supervisors at
(717) 263-9160 with any questions regarding the
Comprehensive Plan update
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REMEMBER TO GET YOUR
REFLECTIVE ADDRESS SIGN

The Greene Township Board of Supervisors
is providing one green reflective address sign, free of
charge, to every address in the township You may
pick up your reflective address sign at your first due
fire company. They are as follows: Fayetteville
Volunteer Fire Company, Main Street, Fayetteville,
352-3131; Pleasant Hall Volunteer Fire Company,
9722 Cumberland Highway, Pleasant Hall, 532-5155;
West End Fire Department, Lurgan Avenue,
Shippensburg, 532-5555; Franklin Fire Company,
Corner of Franklin & King Streets, Chambersburg,
263-8600

If anyone has questions regarding the
reflective address signs, please call the Greene
Township Board of Supervisors at (717) 263-9160.

Composting Facility

The Greene Township yard waste composting facility will continue to be open Wednesdays, Fridays
and Saturdays from 8:00a.m. until 1:00p m. This schedule will continue throughout the year.

The composting facility accepts most types of yard waste except grass clippings. All material
generated by the composting facility is available to township residents at a cost of $5.00 per pick-up load.
At various times during the year, after completing the composting process, leaf compost and bark mulch are
available for pick-up. Material is on a first come first served basis You may stop by the facility on
Mickey’s Inn Road during regular hours to check on availability

The Greene Township yard waste composting facility is a service provided by the Greene
Township Board of Supervisors and is partiaily funded through recycling grants provided by the
Pennsylvania Department ¢f Environmental Protection.

***Greene Township Frohibits ALL open Burning of Leaf, Yard & Solid Wastes***
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GREENE TOWNSHIP POLLING LOCATIONS
ELECTION DAY IS TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8™

GREENE 1 Fayetteville Church of God Fellowship Hall
5276 Treher Road
Fayetteville, PA 17222

GREENE 2 Scotland Community Center
3832 Main Street Scotland
Scotland, PA 17254

GREENE 3 Kenny’s Auction
4401 Philadelphia Avenue
Chambersburg, PA 17201

GREENE 4 Fayetteville Fire Company Social Hall
Main Street Fayetteville
Fayetteville, PA 17222

GREENE 5 Mt Pleasdnt United Brethren Church Christian Education Wing
2509 Black Gap Road
Chambersburg, PA 17201

GREENE 6  Salem United Brethren Church Social Hall

4349 Letterkenny Road
(Chambersburg, PA 17201
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